
Sacred Heart School Thornlie            

 

From the Heart  - 16 June 2023 

 

 

 

Dear God, you know and love us personally. 

Your Son, our Lord Jesus Christ, 

Gave us his Body and Blood in the Eucharist 

As a sign of your love for us. 

Through it may we come to experience your love, 

And in turn love others. 



Amen. 

Principal's Message 

Dear Parents 

This week we celebrate Sacred Heart Day, in reverence to our founding Sisters and their devotion to the 

Sacred Heart of Jesus. This is a much loved day in our school year and is fun filled for the children whilst 

also drawing their attention to the meaning of our school name and the link to the Loreto Sisters 

traditions. The funds raised on Sacred Heart Day are used to support Lifelink and also to donate to 

Loreto school missions in the developing world. 

Mr Bouffler did another amazing job in organising our Cross Country Carnival. A lot of careful planning 

went in to the day and there was some amazing running on display. The children were also very positive 

in cheering each other on to do their best. A list of placings will be on Facebook and in the next 

newsletter. 

I would like to remind all families that the school is currently conducting Kindergarten enrolments, 

please make sure if you have a child entering Kindergarten in 2024 (born between 1 July 2019 to 30 June 

2020) then you need to enrol as soon as possible. If you have friends or family with children please share 

this news with them to ensure they do not miss out on a place. 

I would like to thank the Kindergarten team for the wonderful job they did in ordering new furniture for 

the room. The choices are inspired and suit the philosophy of the teaching perfectly. I would also like to 

thank Mr Jones and Mr Stilwell for their amazing work in assembling and installing the furnishings. 

Next week you are invited to attend meetings with classroom teachers. It is very important that you are 

up to date with your child’s learning and what you can do to assist in their learning as part of the 

school/home partnership. During enrolment interviews for Kindergarten I highlight to new families the 

importance of a positive, engaging and honest parent and school partnership. It is absolutely critical to a 

successful education. Thanks in advance to the teaching staff who will give up evenings to conduct the 

interviews. 

Our Happy Families article this week is about deep listening. It provides some helpful suggestions on 

how to ensure you are listening really well to your child/ren. I hope you find it useful. 

This term we have been focussing on the school virtue of Reverence. I was extremely impressed with the 

childrens’ display of this at our recent Sacred Heart Day mass. A great example of our values in action. 

God Bless 

Steve Gibbs 

Principal 

Happy Families  

Are you a good listener? 



Most of us have had the experience of talking to someone who is listening, but not really listening—

listening, but not deeply listening. 

Deep listening is a sense of presence, inner stillness, openness, and mindful attention to what the other 

communicates in their body, speech, and silence. In parenting, deep listening helps us identify and 

respond sensitively to children’s needs. 

Decades of evidence shows that attuned, sensitive, and emotionally available caregiving promotes 

children’s healthy development, secure attachment, and mental health. The founders of the Circle of 

Security program convey the feeling of listening deeply to one’s child in a simple phrase: “I am here, and 

you are worth it.” This is a powerful reminder to us as parents that our presence and attention can be 

instrumental in cultivating our child’s sense of self-worth and mental health. We have only to recall the 

last time that we felt truly listened to in order to conjure that same sense of worthiness—Wow, my 

voice matters; I am someone worth listening to. 

Unfortunately, deep listening doesn’t come naturally to all of us. It may even seem counter-intuitive in 

our culture of quick fixes and endless scrolling for fast advice. 

Learning to Listen Deeply 

So how do we practice the art of deep listening? Just as weight training helps us build and strengthen 

the muscles of our body, practicing deep listening builds and strengthens our capacity to listen. Every 

day we are presented with opportunities to practice being truly present with our families and 

connecting to their experience in a more powerful way. Here are some tips for building your deep 

listening “muscle”: 

1. Connect with yourself first. One of the best ways to build our capacity to listen deeply to others is to 

practice slowing down, turning our attention inward, and being present with our own experience—with 

our own thoughts, emotions, and bodily sensations. In other words, by listening deeply to ourselves and 

connecting with our own experience, it becomes easier to do so for others. 

2. Make time. Deep listening requires our time. It may be helpful to build regular, intentional time into 

your schedule to truly be present with your loved ones.For couples, this could be a once-a-week check-

in in which you give each other space to discuss what is on your mind and in your heart, with an 

emphasis on connection over criticism.For parents, the walk or drive home from school and mealtimes 

may be good opportunities to check in with your child and simply be present for whatever comes 

up.Build a routine that works for you and your loved ones, whatever that looks like. The important thing 

is that we make time. 

3. Minimize distractions (and put down your phone!). Many of us have become master multi-taskers, 

splitting our attention between multiple tasks and flicking between tabs on our screens. Deep listening 

can’t be just another tab open; it requires our full mind and heart to show up. Even young children can 

tell when adults in their lives are distracted, and research shows that parents’ increased distraction can 

take a toll on children’s development. Therefore, it is important to minimize distractions during the time 

we devote to deep listening. This may mean putting down our phones, turning off the TV, and shutting 

down the computer; it may mean going someplace away from the hustle and bustle of the office or 

home. We don’t have to sit in perfect stillness to listen deeply but limiting distractions can help create 

the conditions for our minds to settle and be fully present. 



4. Notice the urge to move away (interrupt, fix, distract, move on) and choose to come back. Mindful 

listening is all about paying attention and noticing, and this includes noticing when tension, anxiety, or 

distraction arise. Often, these signal a desire to move away from being with the person and towards 

doing—for example, interrupting, changing the topic, or trying to “fix” the problem. When this tendency 

arises, simply notice it. Name it silently, “Ah! There’s me trying to fix this,” and gently return to listening. 

Be gentle with yourself. Many people didn’t experience deep listening in their childhood and enter 

adulthood with a limited capacity for listening to and being with others’ emotions. We tend to fall back 

on the communication styles and habits that we experienced in our family of origin, even if these are 

unhelpful in our adult relationships. Notice when these old tendencies are present and appreciate that it 

takes time to learn to communicate differently. Thankfully, deep listening does not require perfection; it 

requires awareness—and a willingness to practice coming back to those we love again and again. 

Term Two Key Dates for your diary 

• Friday 30 June - Last day for term two 

• Tuesday 18 July - First day for term three 

Term 2 calendar is attached and is posted on the school website.  A hard copy of the Term two planner 

can be obtained from the school office. 

Link to website to view Term Dates for the year http://shthorn.wa.edu.au/calendar/ 

 

http://shthorn.wa.edu.au/calendar/


 

 

Religious Education News 

Life Link Launch 2023 

Our Faithful Faces student leaders Amelia, Isabella, Jack and Aidan represented our school at the 2023 

Life Link Launch at Newman College.  Our leaders joined hundreds of Catholic schools around Perth to 

learn about the many Catholic Agencies that Life Link support throughout Western Australia, helping so 

many Western Australians with their diverse needs.  Our school will be proudly supporting Life Link on 

Friday with our Sacred Heart Stalls when all the money raised at the stalls will be donated to Life Link 

appeal. Our final fundraising total will be announced in our next newsletter. 

 

Parent Teacher Interviews for Years 1 to 6 in Week 9 

A reminder to Years 1 to 6 parents to please book a time to meet with your child’s class teacher during 

our Interview sessions either Tuesday 20th or Wednesday 21st June.  Information for our online booking 

schedule was sent to parents via email last week. 

All meetings will be held in the Brennan Hall. Please enter and exit the school through the main gates 

near the Year 1 and 2 classrooms. Make your way down to the Hall entering through the back entrance 

of the Hall. Please DO NOT try and enter or exit the Hall through the side oval gate or through the front 



Hall gate. OSHC will be in session, and you cannot go through the front door of the Hall or via the oval. 

Thank you for your understanding with this.  

These meetings are designed to be short, while still enabling parents to clarify concerns and ask 

questions. They also provide an opportunity for that all-important face-to-face contact with teachers. 

Please respect your time allocation to allow parents who have booked after you the opportunity to 

make their meeting. If you require more time, this can be made outside of these general sessions. We 

ask that children do not attend these meetings.  

For these interviews we are utilising the internet-based booking system called Parent Teacher On-Line 

(PTO). Using this system, you will be able to book the interview times that suit you best. Please access 

the system by using the following link https://bookings.parentteacheronline.com.au?school=tcpus 

Reports and SEQTA 

Pre-Primary to Year 6 Semester 1 Reports 

All semester reports will be accessible to parents in Week 10 via our SEQTA Engage parent platform. 

New Parents to Sacred Heart 

New parents from Pre-primary to Year 6 would have received an email on Tuesday 13 June inviting you 

to join SEQTA engage.  This is to enable you to access your child’s school reports.  Please activate this 

account within a week of receiving this email as the activation period lasts for one week. 

Existing Parents at Sacred Heart 

Existing parents who have forgotten their Seqta Engage login details can directly contact Mrs Min via 

email Darlene.min@cewa.edu.au1 to reset their password.   

News from the Finance Officer  

SCHOOL FEES – 2nd Instalment due 30th June 

Please pay the 2nd Instalment by 30th June if you have chosen the 3 Instalment Option for School Fee 

Payments. 

Reminders will be sent home to families next week.  

Please contact Lindy Munnings on accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au2 for a confidential discussion regarding 

payment plans or if you are experiencing difficulties in meeting your school fee commitments. 

HEALTHCARE CARDS 

 
1mailto:Darlene.min@cewa.edu.au 
2mailto:accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au 

https://bookings.parentteacheronline.com.au/?school=tcpus
mailto:Darlene.min@cewa.edu.au
mailto:accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au


It is the responsibility of the parents to present their new card at the school office (so a copy can be 

taken) to ensure that discounts are not cancelled because the card has expired. If you have received an 

updated Health Care Card recently, please bring it in to complete the forms as soon as possible. 

Lindy Munnings 

Finance Officer 

Enrolments now open for Kindergarten 2024 

 

If your child was born between 1 July 2019 to 30 June 2020 they will start 4 Year Old Kindergarten at the 

beginning of 2024.  Enrolment forms can be obtained from the school office or via our website 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/enrolment-process/ and should be lodged with us as soon as 

possible.  Enrolment interviews have commenced for new families and will take place in Term 3 for 

sibling interviews. 

Parents and Friends (P&F) 

Canteen - Term Two Menu 

New Playground  

The school has asked the P&F to fund two new playgrounds. The junior playground will be upgraded and 

the existing fitness equipment around the oval will be replaced with a new contemporary Ninja Warrior 

course. To make this happen for the students we need our school community’s help and support while 

we fundraise very hard this year. If we can raise enough money in time, we anticipate the Ninja Warrior 

Course to be installed before the end of the year. The playground that was installed in 2021 has been a 

huge hit with the kids and we can’t wait to have all playgrounds upgraded for them to use for years to 

come.  

SAVE THE DATE - ADULTS ONLY FUNDRAISER, 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/enrolment-process/


It’s been a while but it’s coming back, BOGAN BINGO!! Please save the date, Saturday 28 October 2023. 

This will be a major fundraiser and one of the best social events you attend this year.  Details to come 

early Term 3 but for now please put this date in your diary and let all your family and friends know.  

Term 3 End of School Event  

On the last day of Term 3 the P&F will host a Colour Run. This will be run through The Australian 

Fundraising Company again. All forms and details will be sent home closer to the date.   

‘Sacred Heart Thornlie P&F’ Facebook Page 

To keep up to date on all the exciting events that are happening at the school, ‘Like’ our Facebook 

Page.  This is a great way to keep up to date on the latest events, when forms are due back and to ask 

any questions the P&F may be able to assist you with. 

Search for Sacred Heart Thornlie P&F 

Containers for Change    

The P&F has been running the Containers for Change program for a few years now. This has proven to 

be a profitable scheme for the school, and we would like to encourage our existing and new families to 

please donate your eligible containers.  The bins are located next to the clothing donation bins near the 

double gate exit from the car park on Ovens Road.  

P&F Meeting  

Our next meeting will be held on Monday 31 July at 6:30pm in the staff room. Entry is through the 

school office. We would love to see some new faces and encourage anyone wanting to know more 

about the P&F to come along.  

 

Canteen is open 8.30am -1pm Monday, Thursday & Friday 92513007 

RECESS & LUNCH orders available online via www.quickcliq.com.au or via the class lunch order box 



Canteen Roster - Term Two and Sign up for Term Three 

 

New volunteers always welcome. If you are unable to come in on your rostered day, please contact Abi 

92513007 (8AM-1PM) 



A/H 0421 831 343 

If you are able to assist in the Canteen in Term Three please complete the attached form 

https://forms.office.com/r/xsqQvYeZZ2 

 

 

 

 

Useful Links 

Uniform Shop3  Sacred Heart Thornlie Parish4  

 
3https://www.nellgray.com.au/Uniform-Concepts/Willetton-Super-Store 
4http://www.thornlie.perthcatholic.org.au/ 

https://forms.office.com/r/xsqQvYeZZ2
https://www.nellgray.com.au/Uniform-Concepts/Willetton-Super-Store
http://www.thornlie.perthcatholic.org.au/
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